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Heathfielde Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting No.14 held at Heathfielde on Monday 18 April 2016
Present:   

Heathfielde –  Dr Simon Gibeon
                       Dr Chamila Perera
PPG - Stewart Block (Chairman)
           Gillian Livingstone

           Alan Blacher

           Mary Ogle
           Norman Roback  
           Sheila Clore

           Charles Clore              

Apologies:  
Heathfielde – Dr L. Anderson

PPG – Shany Stephany
      Lawrence & Tessa Gould-Hacker 
            Mary Whiting

     Cllr Graham Old

1. Introductions
Mutual introductions were made. 
2.  Minutes of Last Meeting: 
The minutes of the meeting in held on 9 November 2015  were approved. 
3. Matters  Arising
      More representative PPG patient profile:

      Mr Block reported that he had met the GP Partners at one of their regular meetings on 25 February 2016 who offered their support for the PPG. At that meeting Mr Block asked the GP Partners each to nominate an area where the PPG could help and to suggest patients who might want to actively support the PPG. Mr Block said that he had not yet had any feedback.

Cryosurgery: Dr Roback said that he had sent a hand-written letter to the CCG about the reinstatement of Cryosurgery at Heathfielde. No reply had been received. Unfortunately, this letter had not been reviewed with the PPG, it was not clear how this case was made nor if the relevant CCG criteria had been addressed.

Friends & Family Test: No progress on sharing all feedback

Recruitment Drive: No action.
4. CQC Inspection
Mr Block reported that he was interviewed for about two hours on 9th February by the Lead Inspector, Mr Jonathan Wall. Mr Block reminded the group that he had previously informed all the PPG members of this CQC meeting and asked if their were any points to be raised. There were no replies to this question. Mr Block said that he told Mr Wall that he had no concerns about clinical care – his main concern was the failure to create an active, involved PPG with GP participation.
Dr Perera said that the first draft CQC report, for Heathfielde to comment on matters of fact, is due around June or July. However, immediate, unconfirmed feedback  was that Mr Block has “good knowledge” and that Patient feedback, Staff training and the Appointment system are “what we do well”. There appeared to be no immediate improvements required, though this is subject to the Final Report.
 

5. Patient Feedback
Mr Block reported the results of the recently released National Patient Survey (https://gp-patient.co.uk/practices/E83008?term=Heathfielde+Medical+Centre)
. He was surprised that this had not been seen by the Practice. The three areas where Heathfielde does best compared to the Barnet CCG average were; getting through to the Surgery by ‘phone(79 , 65, 73), waiting 15 minutes or less after their appointment time to be seen (70, 59, 65), getting a convenient appointment (90, 89, 92). The areas for improvement, again versus Barnet CCG and England, were; GP treating with care and concern 73, 83,85), getting an appointment to see or speak to someone the last time they tried (74, 82, 85), last nurse seen treating with care and concern (79. 86, 91). The three figures after each item are % Heathfielde, % Barnet CCG and % National average.
Dr Gibeon expressed surprised at the figures for improvement and wondered how accurate the survey was. Dr Roback questioned the validity of the survey. After some discussion it was suggested that the PPG do their own survey in the surgery. Mr Block said that the volunteer PPG could not match the resources of Ipsos-MORI but would discuss a more limited survey with Dr Perera. Mr Block said that such survey results are not necessarily an end in themselves but indicate further questions to ask.
 ( Note: At a King’s Fund meeting the following week and in response to a question from Mr Block, Mr Ben Page, Chief Executive of  Ipsos-MORI, confirmed the statistical validity of NHSE GP Patient Survey. Mr Page noted that even a significant increase in the sample size would not materially improve the statistical accuracy, 97% confidence level).
6. PPG Membership
Dr Gibeon gave Mr Block contact details for one of his patients who was interested in the PPG.

Mr Block to Contact.
7. AoB
None

8. Date of Next Meeting
To be confirmed in due course.
